
April 14, 1955

Mrs. Louis B. Wehle
1150 Fifth Avenue
New York City

My dear Mrs. Wehle:

It was a great pleasure to meet you the other night. 1 intended 
to send you "Mother and Child" earlier but overlooked it. I feel sure 
you will be glad to have it.

1 had the pleasure of seeing Bob a few days ago on his return 
from the South, looking very well.

I am enclosing herewith a story about my wife, together with 
a little circular regarding "Mother and Child. " At the request of the 
United States Information Agency the Dorr Foundation has given them 
150 copies for distribution abroad and a promise to send them con­
siderably more if there proves to be the demand they expect.

Kindest regards.

Sincerely,

John V. N. Dorr

Enclosures: brochure and County Fair reprint

JVND/est


